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We are a dedicated, caring staff 
that will do what is necessary to 
meet the needs of our students. 
We support each other during 
challenging times and work to-
gether to find solutions.  

I am proud of our union, our 
staff and our students for rising 
to the challenge of today’s cir-
cumstances. Thank you for your 
commitment and resolve to im-
prove every day.  

  

In Solidarity,  

Hilary Reilly 

RCG BOCES TA President 

During these changing 
times, each of us has had to 
undergo major shift in our 
way of life. The COVID-2019 
Pandemic has impacted our 
communities and our fami-
lies, interrupting our normal 
daily activities, our ability to 
socialize, and our ability to 
educate. It has influenced 
our professional lives by 
challenging us to meet the 
needs of our students in a 
remote environment. It has 
affected our personal lives 
having to work from home. 
It has reshaped our thinking 
to prioritize health and safe-
ty, in both a physical and 

mental context, daily. In addi-
tion to these, we are asked to 
be prepared to respond to 
new directives and protocols 
at a moment’s notice from 
the local, state, and federal 
authorities.  

But during this time, I have 
witnessed hope, promise, 
confidence, optimism, cour-
age and inspiration from our 
members. Conversations re-
volve around innovation, cre-
ative solutions and resource-
fulness. Members are collabo-
rating more than ever to 
achieve success with each 
student.  

Blazing New Trails in Uncharted Territory 

Joan Rogers: Sharing How to Make Masks to Keep Us Safe!  

Joan Rogers, our Work-Based 
Learning Coordinator at CGEC, 
felt the need to do something for 
others when school closed its 
doors in March 2020.  As a re-
sult, she saw the need for face 
masks to be worn as Personal 
Protective Equipment to help 
prevent the spread of the virus. 
She researched some patterns 
online and modified it to be 
more comfortable with the help 
of her daughter, also home from 
college.  

She decided to dig out her sewing 
supplies and see what she had to be 
able to begin the process. She even 
had to order a new sewing machine 
to be able to make more masks. She 
also shared her tips and instructions 
with staff, who began making masks 
for others as well.  
 
Thank you, Joan, for sharing 
your expertise and for helping 
others stay safe! :) 
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• For NYSUT Cor-

noavirus Updates 

Visit: https://

www.nysut.org/

resources/special-

resources-sites/

coronavirus-toolkit  

• To access Joan’s 

How to Make a Face 

MaskVideo Visit:   
https://

youtu.be/0pfZD2XsD

Q4/  

     Joan’s directions can  

     be found here:  

     CLICK HERE. 
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Article 11: Teaching Conditions: 
Section 11.21: Length of Work 
Year (p. 26) 

“The work year for all employ-
ees shall not exceed 182 days. 
Any employee required to work 
in excess of 182 days will be 
paid 1/ 200th of his or her total 
annual salary for each addition-
al day worked. Nothing herein 
provided shall restrict the Agen-
cy in developing and promul-
gating a school calendar.” 

Due to Governor Cuomo’s 
Executive Order to remain 
teaching over April break, 6 
days were credited towards 
the school year by Questar 
III, resulting in early closure 
for our educational sites.  

Related Service Providers 
who work at different loca-
tions will be credited work-
ing days per location by Hu-
man Resources and sites 
that did utilize their snow 
day allotment for the  

2019-2020 school year are be-
ing credited those days. As a 
result, the official closing date 
of June 18th, 2020 resolution 
approved by the Board of Edu-
cation on May  14th, 2020, may 
not be the final working day for 
all of our sites. Members 
should be contacted by their 
immediate supervisor about 
their final working date.  

If you have any questions, 
please reach out to your union 
leadership. 

ticular, because the safe reo-

pening of public school 

buildings means students 

can go to school, and par-

ents, who work outside the 

home, can go to work. That 

is key to the reopening of 

the broader economy. We 

expect the plan to evolve 

and adapt over time. It rests 

Randi Weingarten, President of 

the AFT, and her team have 

provided the National Gover-

nor’s Association with a plan 

that provides specific guidance 

for transitioning from lock-

downs to other public health 

tools to limit the transmission 

of COVID-19. It focuses on reo-

pening school buildings in par-

on five pillars that draw on the best 

available science and public health 

guidance, and the expertise of edu-

cators and health practitioners.  

Please access this ever-evolving 

document here: https://

www.aft.org/reopen-schools   

(This document has been shared 

with QIII ’s Administrative Team.) 

Know Your Contract 

American Federation of Teachers’ Plan for  
Safely Reopening America’s Schools and Communities 

Shared Success 

“Success usually comes to those who are too busy to be looking for it." Henry David Thoreau  

educators. More than 80 per-
cent of parents/guardians view 
public school teachers very 
favorably, with 88 percent ap-
proving of how their children’s 
teachers are handling the 
COVID-19 fallout.  The poll also 
showed that parents/guardians 
believe educators are working 
hard to communicate with 
them, that educators are find-
ing ways to connect with stu-
dents who don’t have Internet 
access and they are giving their 

students more one-on-one assis-
tance. 
 
Media coverage has been favora-
ble, too. Around the state, media 
accounts and social channels have 
highlighted impressive efforts by 
educators in districts large and 
small. https://www.nysut.org/
news/2020/may/teacher-
appreciation  
 
Your union leadership appreciates 
each and every one of you! 
 

Andy Pallotta: NYSUT President: 
Teacher Appreciation Week 
“I’ve been so inspired by the 
countless stories of how educa-
tors have responded to this cri-
sis,” said NYSUT President Andy 
Pallotta. “It’s truly a time to re-
flect on how educators are so 
central to their students and their 
communities.” 
The public undoubtedly agrees. A 
new national poll by the National 
Education Association 
shows parents and guardians ex-
press extremely positive views of 
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“Do What You Can, 

With What You Have, 

Where You Are At.”  

 ~~~~~~~~ 

Theodore Roosevelt  

Randi Weingarten Stands 
in Solidarity with  

WSWHE and Questar III 
BOCES Leadership! 
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